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An Early Holiday-Season Miracle 
Abandoned Kitten Brought Back from Brink of Death 

 
‘Tis the season of miracles, and the Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) recently witnessed 
one in the form of an 11-week-old kitten who was found on the campus of Mount Ida College. 

In early November, Mount Ida employees had contacted ARL Rescue Services after seeing a 
mother cat with her litter around one of the campus buildings. Separate trips to the campus 
yielded no results in finding the kitty family; however about a week later, employees heard a 
kitten in a basement stairwell crying for help. Attempting to aid the kitten, he got spooked, and 
scampered off into the darkness.  

Scared, dehydrated, hungry, and alone after being abandoned by his mother, the kitten curled up 
in the corner of the basement to die. When ARL arrived on-scene, the kitten was seemingly 
lifeless (the responding agent even checked for rigor mortis), when suddenly the kitten gasped 
for breath. He was alive – barely – and it was now a race against the clock to save his life. 
Thankfully the campus sits just five miles from ARL’s Dedham Animal Care and Adoption 
Center. 

Emergency Measures 

Upon arrival in Dedham, his temperature did not register via rectal thermometer, he was still 
taking agonal breaths – the body’s last-ditch effort to deliver oxygen to vital organs – and had a 
faint heartbeat. 
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ARL’s shelter and community veterinary staff placed the kitten (later named Lawrence) on a 
towel wrapped in a heating pad to warm him up, then were able to place an IV catheter in him to 
deliver subcutaneous fluids and dextrose. Despite having a series of seizures (likely related to 
low blood-sugar levels), over the next few hours the kitten gradually pepped up and eventually 
was able to eat. 

A Life Saved 

Lawrence has been making steady progress, and has even been fostered by ARL Vet Tech 
Lauren Litif, who was able to administer the IV catheter that saved his life. The grit and 
toughness shown by this little miracle has been awe-inspiring to everyone involved in the 
collaborative life-saving effort. 

“The way he has responded is remarkable,” said ARL Veterinarian Dr. Kate Gollon. “It’s a nice 
reminder how resilient many animals are if you simply give them the basics – water, warmth, 
food, and a little TLC. It’s definitely been one of the most rewarding cases in my career as a 
veterinarian.” 

ABOUT THE ANIMAL RESCUE LEAGUE OF BOSTON: 
The Animal Rescue League of Boston (ARL) is an unwavering champion for animals in need, committed to 
keeping them safe and healthy in habitats and homes. Founded in 1899, ARL provides high quality veterinary 
care, adoption, and rescue services; while also confronting the root causes of animal cruelty and neglect through 
innovative community programs, police investigations, and public advocacy. In 2016, ARL served more than 17,800 
animals throughout Massachusetts. ARL is a non-profit 501(c)3 organization. We receive no government funding 
and rely solely on the generosity of individuals to support programs and services that help animals in need.  
For more information please visit us online at www.arlboston.org; and be sure to follow us on Facebook, Twitter, 
and Instagram.  
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